
 

 

 

 

 September 13, 2010 
 
The Honorable James E. Clyburn 
Majority Whip 
U.S. House of Representatives 
H-329 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
Dear Majority Whip Clyburn: 
 

On behalf of the 175,000 members of the National Association of Home Builders 
(NAHB), I am writing to express our support for H.R. 4785 – the Rural Energy Savings 
Program Act of 2010.  We applaud your efforts to create jobs and deliver meaningful 
energy savings for consumers in rural communities by providing access to capital and 
efficiency technologies. 
 
Without meaningful incentives to improve the energy efficiency of the 130 million 
existing homes and dwelling units that comprise our nation’s housing stock, true energy 
savings will never materialize from the building sector.  NAHB believes that H.R. 4785 
helps address this problem in rural America by providing low interest loans to 
consumers to install energy efficient technologies that will save energy for American 
families, create jobs, and reap environmental rewards.   
 
NAHB further supports the provisions in the legislation that will establish demonstration 
programs that help implement measurement and verification approaches to energy 
audits and investments in energy performance improvements with measurable results.  
NAHB believes that tracking energy savings improvements in older, less-efficient 
homes is important to demonstrate the voluntary efforts already underway to reduce 
GHG emissions from the overall building sector. 
 
In addition to NAHB’s consistent support for other energy efficiency incentives in both 
new and existing homes, NAHB supports H.R. 4785 as a way to further improve the 
nation’s housing stock and provide avenues for consumers in rural communities to 
invest in efficiency.  NAHB appreciates your thoughtful legislation.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joe Stanton 
Senior Vice President 
Government Affair 

 


